
Resident Questions for Housing Area Panel 
 

Reference: E2.1   

Question Title Overgrown garden at Robert Lodge 

Date question raised  15/12/2022 

Week of Area Panel  13/2/2023 

Area in city  East 

Star rating applied by residents  2 stars – local issue 

Deadline for officer response  9am on 19th January 

Name of officer responding  Rob Walker 

Officer job title  Estates Manager 

Resident Question  

Issue: 
The gardens at Robert Lodge are overgrown and have not been 
maintained.  

Background: 

There are overgrown bushes and trees in the gardens of Robert 
Lodge, some of which are encroaching on residents’ windows. The 
gardens have not been maintained, and only the lawn has been mown. 

Action 
requested: 

Residents would like to know why the garden hasn’t been maintained, 
and when this is due to happen. 

Officer Response  
Officer 
contact 
details: 

rob.walker@brighton-hove.gov.uk  

Officer 
Response: 

The Estates Service Team will litter pick weekly to keep the gardens 

clean and tidy. The maintenance of the gardens falls under City Parks. 

 

City Parks will arrange a site visit for March to Robert Lodge.  There 

has been some discussion in the past about paving the site over.  

 

Justine Harris will also attend the site visit, Housing are keen to involve 

residents in creating a grounds maintenance plan. 

 

Action:  Housing to undertake a site visit with City Parks. 

Start date: 10/01/2023 

End date: 31/03/2023 
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